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Where did the placards go?
Over the past 18 months, Christ Church Cathedral 
has been bearing witness to epidemic of mass 
shootings in the United States. Together, we 
prayed and placed placards on the walls of this 
sacred space for each of the 656 mass shootings 
which occurred during 2023. This past week, 
volunteers removed the placards in preparation 
for the conclusion of this act of prayer and 
witness. During General Convention, each 
Deputation will be presented with the placards 
commemorating the mass shootings which took 
place in their diocese as a visible sign of the 
prayers we have been lifting up on their behalf.
      This does not mark the end to our parish’s 
witness to the scourge of gun violence, but 
a transition. Over the summer months, we 
encourage everyone in the congregation to be 
in prayer for our way forward. Please bring 
anything which the Spirit puts on your heart to 
the Dean, a member of the Chapter, or a ministry 
chair. With God’s help, we will discern how 
we are called by God, both individually and 
communally, to serve the Prince of Peace and end 
gun violence in our community.

updates

Cathedral joins with fellow Episcopalians 
for Kentuckiana Pride
Christ Church Cathedral will be joining with the 
other Episcopal Churches in our deanery to take 
part in the Kentuckiana Pride Parade and Festival 
this Saturday, June 15. You are invited to march in 
the Pride Parade, staff a booth for the Episcopal 
Church at the Festival, or both.

      For those interested in marching in the 
Pride Parade, our group will gather in front 
of Guacamole restaurant (900 E Market Street, 
Louisville) at 10 AM. Streets will be closed off for 
the event, so please make sure you leave extra 
time to park and walk to the meet-up point. You 
can find more details about the parade here: 
https://kypride.com/parade. If you have any 
questions about the Parade, please contact the 
Rev. Dr. Lee Shafer at rector@calvaryepiscopal.org
      You can also sign up to be a booth volunteer. 
While working at the booth, you will have the 
opportunity to meet folks who are attending the 
festival and let them know about the Episcopal 
branch of the Jesus movement and how they can 
get connected with a local congregation or event. 
We will provide admission tickets to any booth 
volunteers who need them. You can sign up for 
a booth volunteer shift here: https://tinyurl.
com/4x5kc4yh. If you have any questions about 
working the booth, please contact Dean Matt at 
matt@christchurchlouky.org
      Come out and help spread the word that 
God’s love is for everyone, no exceptions!

Midweek worship at the Cathedral
Major Feasts (in bold) are live streamed with 
services held in the nave. All other services are 
held in the chapel.
Tuesday, June 11: St Barnabas, Apostle
Chapel Leader: Dorothy Converse
Celebrant: Jason Lewis
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General Convention Volunteers
We are less than a month away from the 
beginning of the General Convention. 
Volunteers are still needed to fill the community 
awareness aide shifts in Public safety. These 
are the first people that attendees encounter, 
and make sure the space is welcoming, 
safe, and accessible to everyone. There are 
about 600 shifts left to fill!! The position does 
require standing, but our diocesan volunteer 
coordinator, Amy Spicer, has assured us that if 
prolonged standing is an issue, they will make 
sure that there are seats at all of the entrances
      We also have shifts for move in/out in the 

Volunteer at Christ Church Cathedral 
during General Convention
The General Convention is just around 
the corner and the Cathedral is in need of 
volunteers to help prepare for and serve as 
hosts during a number of events.  
      On Saturday, 22 June, the Cathedral will host 
the General Convention Learning Party from 
2-5.  We need five volunteers from 1:30-5:30 PM 
to welcome folks and to direct participants to 
the workshops around the Cathedral.
Then, on Sunday, 23 June, after service, we 
need volunteers (as many as possible) to move 
all the chairs and kneelers out of the nave in 
preparation for the EpiscoDisco to take place on 
Monday evening.
      After the EpiscoDisco on Monday evening, 
we need volunteers(as many as possible) to 
reset the nave for Tuesday’s Youth Working to 
End Gun Violence event. 
      On Tuesday, after the gun violence 
prevention event, we need 12 volunteers to host 
the gallery opening for the “God at ‘I’ Level” 
photography exhibit that evening from 5-9.
      If you are able to help out or if you have 
any questions, please contact Frazier Marsh at 
502-572-0144 or f-marsh@att.net 502-572-0144 or 
f-marsh@att.net

reminders house of deputies and worship.
      If you would like to register to volunteer, 
go to https://81stgenconvepiscopalchurch202
4volunteers.my-trs.com/
If you need help registering, please feel free to 
contact Edgar Wallace redgarwallace@gmail.
com

Episcopal Revival and Learning Party at the 
81st General Convention
Saturday, June 22, in Louisville, KY
Bring friends and family and join thousands for the 
Episcopal Revival, Saturday, June 22, at 7-9 p.m. 
at the KFC Yum! Center in downtown Louisville. 
Together, we will give thanks for Presiding Bishop 
Michael Curry’s ministry, kick off the 81st General 
Convention, celebrate God’s all-inclusive love, and 
welcome new friends discovering Jesus through 
The Episcopal Church. 
      With Bishop Curry preaching and music led 
by Kentucky native Kory Caudill, keyboardist for 
country superstar Tyler Childers and director of the 
Concert for the Human Family, along with many 
beloved singers and leaders, our praise and prayers 
will ring across the land.
      The fun starts with a Revival Learning Party 
at Christ Church Cathedral at 2-5 pm. Connect, 
learn, and be inspired via a host of workshops 
on evangelism, reconciliation, and creation care, 
taught by respected leaders from across the church.
      Learn more and sign up at www.
episcopalchurch.org/love-always-episcopal-
revival. 
      General Convention attendees simply show 
badge at door for Saturday evening revival.
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sometimes forget that behind every issue is a 
person we can get to know and honor and love. 
That God is at eye level.
      “Ansel Adams once said that a good 
photograph is ‘knowing where to stand.’ While 
this is often interpreted as finding the perfect 
geographic location to capture light, I choose to 
make it political. Fitting my contemporary work 
into the history of photography, ‘knowing where 
to stand’ becomes a statement of conviction in 
our contemporary society. We need to live a life 

of sustained attention. And awareness should 
move toward responsibility and action.”
      “God at ‘I’ Level” takes similar themes and 
subjects and focuses specifically on confronting
the all-powerful “I” in individualistic culture, 
engaging human eyes to get beyond the alienating 
self-absorption that leads to unjust attitudes and 
practices: “God is looking back at us. God is at eye 
level. Looking in human eyes is an opportunity 
to love God. Christians in the U.S. need this 
reminder—especially when some leaders say and 
do things that are dehumanizing.”

Visit “God at ‘I’ Level” Art Exhibit during GC              By Amber Noel, The Living Church

You are invited to the opening of an art exhibit 
and artist’s talk called “God at ‘I’ Level” at the 
Cathedral during the General Convention from 
7:30 to 9 p.m. on Tuesday, June 25, for a time of 
learning together. The event is free and open to 
the public.
      The opening event is sponsored by The 
Living Church, Christ Church Cathedral, and 
the Episcopal Parish Network to celebrate a new 
exhibit by photographer Asher Imtiaz. Many 
photos in this exhibit were taken with the help of

 

Episcopal Migration Ministries. The exhibit will 
be available throughout the convention. 
      Since 2016, Asher Imtiaz has been telling 
stories of recent immigrants to the United States, 
mainly refugees and asylum seekers, through 
photography. This calling has only become 
clearer against the backdrop of anti-immigration 
rhetoric and the politics of fear. “The only way to 
combat ‘the other’ mentality is to share stories,” 
says Imtiaz. “Immigration has been a major 
divisive issue among Americans in the last few 
years and has created fear among many. We 
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Weekly Sunday Bible Study
Please join us for Bible Study at 9:00 on Sundays. 
We meet in the Chapter room on the second floor 
of the Diocesan House, and also via Zoom using 
the invitation below.  Just click on the following 
link: https://bit.ly/3RSozgS

 Christ Church Cathedral
421 S. 2nd St., Louisville, KY 40202
502 • 587 • 1354
The Very Rev. Matthew Bradley • dean
matt@christchurchlouky.org

Amanda Chandler • parish coordinator
 amanda@christchurchlouky.org

      http://facebook.com/ChristChurchLouKY

Worship Services at General Convention
Three Eucharist services—including one entirely 
in Spanish—and three Morning Prayer services 
will be offered June 23-28 and livestreamed. 
Anyone with a convention credential (volunteers, 
registered guest, deputies) will have access. If 
you aren’t registered to attend the Convention 
and would like to participate in worship services, 
you can pre-register for worship by completing 
this form (https://gco.formstack.com/forms/
worship_registration).
      Upon arrival at the Convention Center, please 
show your confirmation email with a government 
issued photo ID to be admitted. Seating is limited 
and subject to availability on the day of the service, 
so please share with your friends and sign up!
      More information and bulletins for the services 
can be found at https://generalconvention.org/
worship-gc81/

CLCM plans the next Community Meeting
On June 19, at 1 pm at Calvary Episcopal 
Church, we’ll be hosting our second Community 
Meeting. Last year at our inaugural meeting, we 
were able to make wonderful connections with 
“stakeholders” in our community....and we hope 
to do that again this year. There are 2 ways you can 
help!! How? First, you can mark your calendar and 
plan to attend and be an ambassador for CLCM. 
Secondly, you can let us know if you have contacts 
for people we can invite: small business people, 
elected officials, potential corporate sponsors, 
other congregations who may want to join CLCM, 
educational institutions, media folks, etc. This 
would help us tremendously to further spread our 
story and develop other partnerships.
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. . . for those celebrating birthdays
 Bethany Bradley, Bethaney Curry

. . . for those celebrating anniversaries
Matthew & Hannah Bradley, John & Linda Kiesel, 
Rob & Barbara Beard, Bill Bippus & Edgar Wallace, 
Mike DaRif & Becky Norris, 
Vance & Bobbie Frittonl

Prayer is at the heart of Christian community. We use this space to bring before 
God and the community the needs of those we love. Please submit prayer 
requests for yourself and others to the church office: info@christchurchlouky.org. 
We will include those names here so that the community may join you in prayer..

We Pray . . . 

. . . in the Anglican Cycle of Prayer, for La Iglesia Anglicana de Mexico 

. . . in the Diocesan Cycle of Prayer, for Trinity Church, Russellville   

. . . for Cathedral members in need of healing
Jim & Dean, TJ, Betty Banton, Kitten Lawless, Robert Huffman, Nancy Otto,
Donna Pottinger, Mitzi Schatz, Joy Stultz 

. . . for Cathedral members in our abiding prayers
Carol Brown, Dorothy Converse, Charles Cooksey, Michael L. Foster, Maurice Gordon, 
John Kiesel, Norma Laufer, Ashley Pasteka, Hollis Real, Ginger Shackleton, John 
Tederstrom, Tim Tice, Marcia Wilmet, Betty Lynn Williams

. . . for family and friends of Cathedral members                                                      requested by
William Kelly Beard, Ernest Ruppe

Judy Bradley, Ruby Hyde, Rollins Rubsamen, Trish Tyre
Marge Brown 
David Davies

 David Collett, Fonetta Collett, Kathleen Dina Betty Harrison
Janet Shedd & family, Savannah Wright 

Alex, Debbie, Laura, Hannah, Ryan, Ellis
Bety Banton, Kelly Brown, Gail & Alex Ocana 

Tom & Andy Rochester
Elizabeth Foster, Michael Foster

Ron Adams, Diane Flechler, Beth Fritton, Charlie Grubbs, Judy Horton, Phillip Koloff
Ann & Bill Lentz, Byron & Leilani Sprankle, Lindsay Tompkins, Neisja Yenawin

Forrest Cook, Mike Freund, Paul Fussenegger, Sr., David Hammer, Melissa Masterson
Karen Phillips, Morgan Phillips, Gibbs Reese, Alex Rohleder

Justin Gallahar
Rorie Guillen

Betsy Vaughan
Shari & John, Eleanor Lucas Gregory

Ric Hovda
Eric Zoerb

Art, Nick & Sally, Judi, Gregg & Mary, Whitney, Elvin
John, Becky E., Paula Hamilton, Martha Hyatt, Dave Kalinowski, Peggy Kalinowski  

Leisa, Kailey Caroline Potter, Kevin, Shay, Molly, Sammy, Noah 
Foster care children in the Commonwealth of Kentucky 

Patsy Cox, Judy Cummins
David Ellis

Faith Aielts, Jim Trimpe, Katie
Mark, Ryan, Janice and Andy Carter

Michael, James, Joey
Mike Reisdorf, Khem Tice

Corbin Harris
 Diana Bonifield

Jared Stivers

Rob Beard
Matt Bradley
Carol Brown
Jerry Brown
Melinda Collett

Jim & Becky Collings
Dorothy Converse
Page Curry
Mike Foster
Bobbie Fritton

Vance Fritton

Lea Ann Garbrough
Rob Guillen
Angie Halliday
John Kiesel
Diane Kyle
Sissy Lanier
Terry Laun
Kitten Lawless

Jan Margerum
Jerry Marsh
Randy Peters
Mitzi Schatz
Tom Thill
Tim Tice
Carolyn Van Zant
Graham Whatley
Kay Shields Wilkinson

Additions or deletions to the Prayer 
Lists must be sent to Tom Thill 
thillt49@yahoo.com.


